EXHIBIT B

PUBLIC COMMENT OF BEAVER WATER DISTRICT DATED JANUARY 25, 2018



January 25, 2017 Via U.S. Mail and E-mail: goggansinc@icloud.com

Miles Goggans, Chair Arkansas Pollution Control and Ecology Commission 101E. Capitol, Suite 205 Little Rock, AR 72201

Re: APCEC Docket No. 18-001-R, NANTRAG's Proposed APCEC Regulation No. 37

Dear Commissioner Goggans:

Beaver Water District ("BWD") will not have a representative at the January 26, 2018, meeting of the Arkansas Pollution Control and Ecology Commission ("APCEC" or the "Commission"). We wish, however, to briefly inform the Commission of BWD's position on the Petition of the Northwest Arkansas Nutrient Trading Research and Advisory Group ("NANTRAG") to initiate third-party rulemaking to adopt NANTRAG's proposed APCEC Regulation No. 37, the Arkansas Nutrient Water Quality Trading Regulations. NANTRAG is made up of the Cities of Bentonville, Fayetteville, Rogers, and Springdale. BWD wholesales treated drinking water to these four cities. In other words, they are our only four customers. We, therefore, understand and fully support their interest in the development and successful implementation of an Arkansas nutrient water quality trading program. From the outset, however, BWD has made it clear that it is our position that any nutrient water quality trading regulations must ensure the protection of Arkansas reservoirs that serve as drinking water sources.

NANTRAG made changes during the regulation drafting process that address some, but not all, of BWD's concerns. In the end, NANTRAG chose to move forward at this time with a proposed regulation that BWD believes lacks sufficient specificity, implementation procedures, and protection for drinking water reservoirs. Because BWD is respectful of NANTRAG's decision to proceed now with its request to initiate third-party rulemaking, we did not and do not object to the initiation of the rulemaking process. BWD intends, however, to submit substantive comments on the proposed regulation once the public comment period is set. We are hopeful that the public comment process will ultimately result in changes to the proposed regulation that produce nutrient water quality trading rules that contain clear procedures, that protect drinking water reservoirs, and that can be successfully utilized by wastewater dischargers.

Sincerely,

Alan D. Fortenberry, P.E.

Chief Executive Officer

BWD Letter to APCEC APCEC Docket No. 18-001-R, NANTRAG's Proposed APCEC Regulation No. 37 January 25, 2018 Page 2

Cc via email:

Commissioner Lawrence Bengal (lbengal@aogc.state.ar.us)

Commissioner John Chamberlin (johngchamberlin@chamberlinresearch.com)

Commissioner Jeffrey Crow (jeffrey.crow@agfc.org)

Commissioner Joe Fox (joe.fox@arkansas.gov)

Commissioner Chris Gardner (cgardner@cgardnerlaw.com)

Commissioner Bruce Holland (bruce.holland@arkansas.gov)

Commissioner Doug Melton (doug72901@yahoo.com)

Commissioner Rusty Moss, Jr. (mossfish@sbcglobal.net)

Commissioner Robert Reynolds (robertreynolds@suddenlink.net)

Commissioner Wesley Stites (wstites@uark.edu)

Commissioner Gary Wheeler (gary.wheeler@arkansas.gov)

Commissioner Bekki White (bekki.white@arkansas.gov)

Charles Moulton (moulton@adeq.state.ar.us)

Patricia Goff (goffpatti@adeq.state.ar.us)

Becky Keogh (keogh@adeq.state.ar.us)

Caleb Osborne (osbornec@adeq.state.ar.us)

Mike Bender (mbender@bentonvillear.com)

Tim Nyander (tnyander@fayetteville-ar.gov)

Earl Rausch (earlrausch@rwu.org)

Brad Stewart (bstewart@springdalewater.com)

Heath Ward (hward@springdalewater.com)

BWD Board Members

Larry Lloyd (llloyd@bwdh2o.org)

Colene Gaston (cgaston@bwdh2o.org)

James McCarty (jmccarty@bwdh2o.org)